Peace in Christ Annual Voters Meeting Minutes December 2, 2018

Pastor Tim Ludwig opened the meeting with prayer at 11:50 AM.

A quorum was present for this meeting.

Review of Minutes

Garry Hawkinson moved to accept the Voters Meeting minutes from December 3, 2017. Dolly Menze seconded and the motion carried

Review of Long Range Planning Implementation

Church Sign: Grant Forsyth reviewed the research he has done into a new church sign. The first bids were for a brighter, bigger sign that we likely need. Grant has asked for a bid on a less expensive option. He noted that the sign companies said that more expensive signs have better, more reliable components in them. He pointed out that the necessary government approvals have been obtained. The new sign will sit on top of the brick pillars of our existing sign. The brick pillars will be wrapped in metal to address the problem of the spalling brick. Dick Roberts pointed out that we need to continue to have access to the electrical in the pillars because of the connection to the parking lot light. The message on the new sign will be able to be updated via computer from inside the church. A new, more functional sign will be an important marking tool for our church. The cost of a new sign will be \$25,000-35,000.

Music Ministry: Pastor Ludwig pointed out how much effort it takes to do music at church. Eric Hill said that having a music minister will be important to PIC future growth. Ruth Woltmann said that we will schedule 4-5 different music ministry people come to our church over the next 6 months and demonstrate what a music ministry person can do. We have chosen to do this so that when the time comes to decide as a congregation about a music minister, we can make an informed decision. Joe Woltmann's uncle is a music minister. He will be the first to come and do a demonstration for us. Ruth will seek others from the Minnesota South District for the future.

Proposed 2019 Budget

Eric Hill introduced the proposed 2019 budget. Hard copies were available for everyone in attendance and it was emailed to the congregation prior to the meeting.

Various questions regarding the budget were asked and answered.

Eric Borndahl moved to accept the proposed 2019 budget as published. The motion was seconded by Garry Hawkinson and the motion carried.

Church Leadership

Eric Hill introduced the ballot. He pointed out that all positions are uncontested and that there are still a few open positions in need of volunteers.

Grant moved to accept the ballot as published with no need of individually cast ballots as no positions were contested. Paul seconded the motion and it carried. All candidates were elected.

Pastor Kevin Richter closed the meeting with prayer.

Respectfully submitted by Julie Hendricks